
COMMUNITY MESSAGE: 

12.14.2020 - Sage Community Update 

●   
K-12 Distance Learning to continue through end of the First Semester (January 14, 2021 - 8 
additional school days) 
  

●   
Hybrid learning (with distance option) to resume at the start of the Second Semester (January 
19, 2021) *pending pandemic conditions and operational/staffing constraints* 
  

●   
Stay safe over the holidays! 
  

  

Greetings Sage Community, 

I hope this email finds you and your family staying healthy and warm!  I encourage all students to stay 
engaged and stay the course as we wrap up instruction for 2020 - and what a year it has been.  After 
today, we only have 3 more school days before we head into our Holiday Break and the start of a New 
Year!  

We Are Extending Distance Learning Through January 14th - End of First 
Semester 

When we made the difficult but necessary decision to transition back to K-12 Distance Learning for the 
three weeks between Thanksgiving and Winter Breaks, we knew it may ultimately prove necessary to 
extend the Distance Learning window longer.  We wanted to begin there and adjust if needed with the 
hope we could open our campus to students on the 4th.  

Since then, we’ve continued to closely monitor our COVID-related staffing and operational constraints 
and we’ve also carefully analyzed all available COVID data impacting our area in consultation with 
Central District Health and area health care and education experts. Based on our analysis (as 
summarized below), we cannot with any level of confidence, forecast being able to open our campus - 
and keep it open - on January 4th, as hoped.  Accordingly, we are making the decision to remain in 
K-12 Distance Learning for an additional 2 weeks, through January 14th (end of First Semester), 
planning to return to in-person learning on January 19th (start of Second Semester).  

Summary of Campus-Specific and Area Considerations  

Campus Consideration: We continue to experience significant staffing constraints. While 
students have been in Distance Learning, we’ve asked our staff to be on campus teaching and 
preparing for our students to return. Over these past two weeks, we’ve continued to have a number of 
staff members who’ve been unable to be on campus due to a variety of COVID-related exposures or 



illness. This confirms that the decision we made in November was the correct one - we could not have 
staffed our campus for in-person learning during these three weeks. This experience also teaches us 
that, even without students on campus, given the current level of spread in our community, we are 
experiencing COVID impacts/exposures on our staffing that prevent us from having the capacity to 
provide quality in-person instruction.  

Campus Consideration: Maintain Instructional and Schedule Continuity For Students and Staff 
Through End of First Semester. Transitioning between learning models is hard on our staff, students 
and families - especially with short notice. Our educators need to completely redo their lesson planning 
and prepare new materials (on top of everything else we are asking of them). These transitions are also 
hard on the students moving from in-person to distance (or vice versa); it takes a few days for all of us 
to return to a teaching/learning routine and schedule after each transition. Finally, our families have to 
adjust schedules with little to no notice. Our school leaders believe that holding off on our next planned 
Learning Model transition until Second Semester (January 19th) affords needed continuity that will 
result in the highest-quality instruction as we close out the First Semester. Also, and importantly, 
delaying this transition until Second Semester allows our teachers to prepare for the transition to 
in-person learning during the weeks of Jan. 4th and 11th, rather than over their Holiday Break.  

Campus Consideration: Avoid ‘Yo-Yo-ing’ our Community. Related to the item above, staff and 
families have indicated that changes in learning models - the back-and-forth - particularly with short 
notice, creates significant hardship and should be avoided if at all possible. Many of you have 
experienced these ‘yo-yo’ challenges as we have had to send a class, teacher or entire grade-band 
home for 7-10 days with no notice due to an exposure. Those who have experienced this know how 
hard this is and the level of stress and uncertainty this yo-yoing causes. Based on our experience in 
November as we worked to keep our campus open, and given the increase in COVID spread in our 
community since that time, we can almost guarantee an even higher level of yo-yo-ing if we were to 
open our campus on January 4th. In fact, there is the very real possibility that the yo-yo-ing would begin 
before we even opened our campus on the 4th with an email on the 2nd or 3rd letting some (or all) of 
you know that some (or all) of our grade bands will have to stay in Distance Learning due to staffing 
constraints. In short, we have little to no confidence we could actually open on the 4th and then keep 
our doors open. We would yo-yo our staff and community again. Our hope is to avoid putting our 
community through that experience. 

Campus Consideration: On the positive side, we do want to restate our continued assessment that 
the protocols, PPE and other protections we’ve put in place are keeping our campus safe. We will be 
ready to return to in-person learning when evidence suggests we can safely do so and can keep our 
campus staffed and operational.  We hope this will be on January 19th.  

Area Consideration: Central District Health Communications re: COVID Levels - 90+ cases per 
100,000 and rising. During our Friday call with CDH health experts, they again reiterated that the 
COVID case-rate data on the state’s coronavirus page and on CDH’s page is woefully outdated. For 
Ada County, the state page shows a 1-week average COVID case rate of 30 per 100,000; the CDH 
page shows a 2-week average of 56 per 100,000. Per CDH staff, Ada County’s actual 2-week case rate 
currently exceeds 90 per 100,000 and is rising. There is no evidence that levels are plateauing; in fact, 
CDH predicts higher levels over the next few weeks. These levels are higher than what our area was 
experiencing in November when we struggled to keep our campus staffed.  



Area Consideration: Hospitals are approaching critical care levels. Idaho is experiencing the 
highest positivity rate in the U.S. Each of these are metrics that experts ask schools to consider 
when making decisions regarding keeping their campuses open.  

Area Consideration: Health Experts Expect Conditions to Worsen in the Short-Term. With respect 
to the Area Considerations outlined above, CDH and other health experts indicate we should expect 
these conditions to worsen immediately following the holidays and as winter sets in. Conversely, there 
is hope that soon thereafter, conditions could begin to improve and the COVID vaccine could become 
available to school employees given their designation as essential workers. There is hope that the 
landscape described above will soon change. 

Finally - We Know This is Hard! Please know that we understand how challenging Distance 
Learning is for many in our community.  Like many of you, we do not ‘like’ this decision, but it is the 
decision we believe we need to make at this time. This is not what any of us signed up for. If your family 
needs support, please let us know; our school and community stand ready to do all we can to get all of 
our families and students through this together. We hope the information above helps explain why we 
are making this decision at this time. We are not asking or expecting you to necessarily ‘like’ the 
decision, but we hope you understand and appreciate all that is going into the decisions we are making. 
To restate, students will:  

Remain in K-12 Distance Learning through the end of First Semester - January 
14 

Students will remain in their current distance learning platforms (Zoom, Google Classroom, etc.) 
through January 14, 2021.  Second Semester begins on Tuesday January 19, 2021 (Monday the 18th 
is a Holiday).  Our current plan is to return to our Hybrid Learning Model on Tuesday January 19 (K-12 
students on campus; 6-12 rotating through Blue and Green Teams; students still have the option to 
remain in Distance Learning).  That said, we should all be prepared for a more limited version of hybrid 
learning or the possibility that we remain in distance learning pending pandemic conditions. The week 
of January 4th, similarly to what we did for First Semester, we will send out a survey allowing families to 
opt to remain in distance learning throughout the Second Semester if that is their preference.  

Our team will continue to closely monitor all campus and community considerations to analyze our 
staffing and operational capacities with, as always, the goal of safely returning to on-campus instruction 
as soon as we can.  On or about January 5th, we will provide an update to our community related to 
reopening our physical campus on January 19th per our current plans. 

Together, we will make the most of the First Semester’s final 11 school days. We will finish the year 
SAGE STRONG!  We will begin 2021 SAGE STRONG. Please continue to stay safe over the holidays.  

  

In service,  

Ms. Kali Webb, Head of School 

Sage International School of Boise  


